
M E M O R A N D U M 

 

To:  Ann Arbor City Council 

From:  Jill Thacher, City Planner/Historic Preservation Coordinator 

Date:  April 21, 2017 

Re:  Inglis House History and Significance 

 

The 1927 James Inglis House at 2301 Highland Road was documented in 1988 by the 
City Council-appointed Landmarks Historic District Study Committee. This French 
Château-style residence was found to have historic, architectural, and cultural 
significance and was recommended for inclusion in a locally designated district. Council 
included the Inglis House in the Individual Historic Properties Historic District, which 
existed from 1988 to 2001, when it was declared invalid by the Michigan Court of 
Appeals.  

In 2014, the Inglis House was included in a book called Historic Ann Arbor: An 
Architectural Guide by Susan Wineberg and Patrick McCauley. It describes the unique 
characteristics of the building and the family that built it, and the property’s later life as a 
University of Michigan guest house for such dignitaries as President Gerald Ford, the 
king of Thailand, and the Dalai Lama.  

After reviewing the history and significance of the house and grounds, staff concludes 
that the property maintains the integrity noted in that 1988 study committee report. The 
historic, architectural and cultural significance have only increased during the 
subsequent 29 years.  

  



Inglis House, c.1950/60. Image courtesy of Bentley Historical Library.  

 

 

Inglis House, 1992. Image courtesy Historic Buildings: Ann Arbor, Michigan. 

  

 












